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Dear Megan Lusty;
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mlusty@gov.nu.ca

Honourable Carolyn Bennett; minister@aadnc-aandc.gc.ca; Karen Kharatyan;
licensing@nwb-oen.ca; Luis Manzo; mserra@kivalliginuit.ca; Brenda Osmond; 'Peter
Scholz'; RRuediger@GOV.NU.CA; dflynn@gov.nu.ca; rmercer@gov.nu.ca; Ryan Barry
NIRB 13UNO037: Suspended Assessment and Request for Notification of Intended Re-
Engagement

This email is a follow up to the Suspension of Assessment of Activities issued by the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB
or Board) dated, September 14, 2016 for the Government of Nunavut-Community and Government Services’ “Hamlet of
Rankin Inlet Type ‘A’ Water Licence: Amendment 2 Application” project proposal (NIRB: 13UN037; NPC: 148311; NWB:

3AM-GRA1624).

The NIRB requests that Government of Nunavut-Community and Government Services’ provide an update to confirm
whether the company expects to re-engage the assessment process for the " Hamlet of Rankin Inlet Type ‘A’ Water
Licence: Amendment 2 Application" project proposal and if so, when can the NIRB expect the material be submitted?

If you have any questions or require clarification on the NIRB Process, please contact Jaida Ohokannoak, Manager,
Technical Administration, directly at (867) 983-4609 or by email at johokannoak@nirb.ca.

Best regards,

Natasha Lear
Environmental Administrator

Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O. Box 1360 (29 Mitik)
Cambridge Bay, NU, X0B 0CO
Phone: 867-983-4600
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